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New powers for Mayors
Introduction
In March 2012 the Minister for Local Government announced a reform programme for local government. The programme is part of the Government’s broader economic growth programme, and is designed to improve the efficiency and effectiveness of local government. Called “Better Local Government”, the programme consists of two phases. The first of these phases has resulted in changes to the Local Government Act 2002.

This fact sheet explains the changes relating to mayoral powers, which will apply from the next council elections in October 2013.
What’s new?

All mayors will have formal powers similar to those of the Auckland Mayor.  
This will mean they can: 
· lead the development of council plans, policies and budgets 
· appoint the deputy mayor
· establish council committees 
· appoint chairs to council committees.
Councils will still be able to disestablish a committee established by a mayor, or remove from office a chairperson that the mayor has appointed. 
This model is not extended to regional council chairs who are not elected by voters.
The changes will give mayors a greater ability to lead their council, but does not change the requirement for council decisions and policies to be made by the majority of council members.

What are the benefits?

The new role for mayors will enable them to build an effective leadership team and strengthen the leadership and capability of the council itself within the community.
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